April 19, 2019
 

Dear <<fullname>>:

 

This message is to confirm your participation in the NBER's conference on Tax Policy and the Economy.

 

The conference will be held in Washington, DC on Thursday, September 26, 2019 and the papers will be published as Volume 34 in the NBER's Tax Policy and the Economy series (the University of Chicago Press).

 

The program is available at http://papers.nber.org/sched/TPE19
 

As you may already be aware, the objective of the TPE conference is to make current developments in economic research accessible to the tax and social insurance policy-making community.  Following the NBER strictures, of course, you should avoid making policy recommendations (although analysis of policy is certainly welcomed).  The audience consists of Congressional staff members, government officials from departments such as the Treasury, OMB, CEA, analysts from various think tanks, members of the corporate community specializing in policy, and corporate chief economists.

 

In light of the conference's non-standard audience, there has customarily been more of a pre-conference editorial process than for scientific conferences.  The deadline for a first draft of your paper is July 15.  I will return the draft to you with comments by July 29.  The conference draft would be due on September 5 and final revisions would be due November 11.  Because we aim to produce the published volume in a timely manner, the final version of your paper should really be final, as you will only have a few weeks after the conference for any necessary minor revisions.

 

The Bureau will cover the travel and hotel expenses for one author per paper in accordance with the usual regulations.  Authors will receive a $6,000 honorarium per paper for preparing and presenting the paper.  We will again associate a diabolical structure of penalties:  $75 per business day for missing any of the deadlines.  Penalties will be distributed to those who are on time.  The clock-keeper will be Rob Shannon (rshannon@nber.org).  Please send your papers to both of us and upload it to the online program on or before each deadline.

 

To recap the schedule:

 

Monday, July 15 - Your first draft is due to me for my comments

 

Monday, July 29 - My comments back to you

 

Thursday, September 5 - Conference draft due

 

Thursday, September 26 - Conference in DC

 

Monday, November 11 - Final revisions due

 

I am very pleased that you are going to participate in this year's conference.  I am sure your paper, and the conference more generally, will attract a lot of attention.

 

Please confirm your willingness to participate and to accept the deadlines stated herein by replying to this message.  Please also confirm the title of your paper with Rob.

 

If you have any questions, please contact Rob at 617/588-0384 or rshannon@nber.org
 

Sincerely,

 

 

Robert Moffitt

 

